
Lake Sawyer Hawks Meeting Minutes 

February 2, 2017 

Cedar Grange #534, 22531 SE 218th St, Maple Valley, Wa 

 

 

 

 

 

7:04 PM---- Meeting was called to order by Randy Ling (president) welcoming all attending to 

the club meeting---There were 20 people present with all introducing themselves around the 

room.  

 

 7:10---Opening Comments--Randy Ling (president) reminded members that a yearly 

membership runs from January 1st to the following January 1st.  

  

7:12---General Discussion—Gabe Hanzeli (Club Treasurer) reported that there are currently 35 

paid members for 2017—Randy Ling (president) informed members that within the next 4 to 5 

weeks a wheel chair accessible porta-potty will be replacing the current standard sized unit at 

Marlow Anderson field. ---Randy Ling additionally informed the members that the change will 

be reviewed sometime in July. 

 

7:15---New Business--Randy Ling reviewed the proposed 2017 club event calendar--

Nominations for new club officers were asked for with no additional officers proposed---All 

standing officers are willing to run for 2017 with a subsequent nomination motion passing--A 

vote will be held at the March meeting to elect the nominated officers. Gabe Hanzeli (Treasurer) 

reported that 1 in 5 members are now paying membership using pay-pal. 

 

7:20--New Business continued--Randy Ling (president) informed the membership that due to 

increasing club operational cost an increase in membership dues is under review. 

 

--Field maintenance--it was noted that the field runway grass was recently rolled--Club members 

were reminded to sign the pilot log book located in the club house--- and all reminded that there 

is no trash pick-up at the field so please pack out what is brought in. 

 

7:28--Show and tell began with Charley Glasscock, and David Morrison displaying their aircraft. 

 

 

7:48--Meeting adjourned with several members remaining to continue last month’s work on the 

“Flite Test” Bloody Wonder aircraft. 


